
     Right now, Nancy and I, along with my son and his
girlfriend, are on vacation in Victoria, British Columbia,
Canada. We took a train to Toronto from Rochester, then
flew to Vancouver Island are getting around by walking,
bus, ferry, and Uber. This is a stunningly beautiful area,
with gardens, historic architecture, islands and inlets, and
the provincial Capitol campus. We’re hearing many
different accents and dialects and are sometimes worried
about announcing ourselves as Americans in this strange
time of tense relationship between our two countries.
     The AirBnB at which we’re staying is a charming
century-old converted church. Built by Unitarians, it was
used by Presbyterians, held yoga classes, used as a
performance and meeting space, as well as a recent
worship space by folks in the Anglican Church of Canada.
We’re also within walking distance of a number of Anglican
churches, from small village spaces like St. Barnabas
(similar to St. John’s here in Honeoye Falls) to Christ
Church Cathedral or St. John the Divine – massive
structures of stone, wood, and brick.
     As I write this, I hope to visit some of the churches,
maybe even for a worship service, and I brought along my
Anglican Church of Canada Book of Common Prayer. The
wonderful thing about being part of the global Anglican
Communion is that it is at the same time diverse and
familiar. In Canada, the head priest is often referred to as
the Incumbent, rather than the Rector. The language of the
Eucharist is almost identical to ours, with a just a few
differences. Some churches celebrate in a High Anglo-
Catholic style with much more pomp and circumstance
than we’re used to, and others very casual with no pews,
but chairs, and guitars and banjos. Diverse and familiar.
(continued on next page)
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ALL ARE WELCOME!

SUNDAY IN-PERSON
OR VIRTUAL

SERVICE, 10 AM

TUESDAY VIRTUAL
BIBLE STUDY, 11 AM

ZOOM MEETING ID:
532-398-8617



Date Crucifer Old Testament
& Psalm

New Testament
& Prayers

Altar
Guild

6/1 Ray
Locke

Jonathan
Motherwell

Lorraine
Reynolds

Lorraine
Reynolds

6/8 Allan
Shafer

Nancy
Gift

Allene
Baillargeon

Judy
Haravitch

6/15 Mary Jo
Smith

Mary Jo
Smith

Judy
Haravitch

Anne
Streule

6/22 Robin
Sardone

Lorraine
Reynolds

Jan
Metcalf

Ray
Locke

6/29 Ray
Locke

Shelly
Shellman

Catherine
Faurot

Allene
Baillargeon

  The Anglican Communion is a
relationship of about 47 churches around
the world all finding their roots in the
ancient Church of England. The British
Empire, in its global expansion and
colonialism, brought its Church to most
parts of this planet and all are now
separate and autonomous with loving
bonds back to the Mother Church. We pray
for these different churches each Sunday
as part of the Anglican Cycle of Prayer –
from The Church of Nigeria to the Church
in Hong Kong. From the Church of
Bangladesh to the Church in Wales. All
these churches have their own dioceses,
bishops, priests, deacons, worshipers, and
Prayer Books, hence the term Common.
     We are part of The Episcopal Church
(formerly named the Protestant Episcopal
Church of the Domestic and Missionary
Society of the United States of America –
whew), and I’m so glad we shortened the
name. We have 108 dioceses, each with a
bishop and some with assisting bishops –
96 dioceses in the US proper, 10 dioceses
in other countries and territories, and then
a diocese in Europe, and a Federal and
Armed Forces diocese. The Diocese of
Rochester is one of those 108, with one
bishop and 45 congregations.

     Although the roughly 85-110,000,000
Anglican members on the planet have
fellowship bonds with one another, the
Church is in full communion with other
denominations, too. This means that, for
instance, an Episcopal priest in the US can
serve at the altar or lead a congregation in
the Evangelical Lutheran Church of
America, or the other way around. The
Episcopal Church, for instance, is also in
full communion with the Moravian Church
and the Church of Sweden, among others,
and a plan has been approved for that
same relationship with the United
Methodist Church, pending a vote in 2027.
     These are just some of the ways that I
see the love of Christ, the philia of Christ
– brotherly or affectionate love – binding
us one to another so that we are all
siblings in God’s eyes, as God empowers us
to spread the agape of Jesus Christ–
selfless and unconditional love – to each
and every human being we meet.
+ Fr. Jim
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July 11: Episcopal Night with the Rochester Redwings @ 6:45pm.
Tickets are $10 and can be purchased through the link in the weekly
email! and "Search for Friends (Trimble)" to sit near Fr. Jim & Nancy

July 19: Rochester Pride Parade and Festival - Episcopalians will be
marching. If you'd like to be a part of this event, let Fr. Jim know!

Supporting
Local

Veterans
Thank you to all who have
donated items to Eagle Star
Housing! We are collecting the
following:

13-gallon garbage bags, dish
detergent, toilet paper, paper
towels, tissues, laundry
detergent (pods preferred), all
cleaning supplies, sponges, new
pillows, new twin sheet sets, new
bath towels, and new washcloths.
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Save the Dates!
Join us on a fun-filled adventure on the open road, taking all the kids (Travelers) on thrilling journeys to

exciting destinations. Led by the Navigator and an adventurous pup Scout, kids will learn that God is always
with them. Through engaging stories from the Navigators' Guide (the Bible), Travelers will delve into

timeless tales of faith from the Old and New Testaments. Get ready for twists, turns, and excitement as they
face new challenges and find strength in God's presence on this unforgettable trip!

AUGUST 18 - 22, 2025
9AM-12PM

1  PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH, HONEOYE FALLSST

OPEN TO ALL CHILDREN AGES 4-6  GRADETH

Adult and Youth volunteers needed! See Fr.  Jim for more information!
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Thank you for all your past donations and support! If you know of someone who needs
food, please have them call (585) 484-7103, Monday -Wednesday, 8 AM - 4 PM. We
give out food on Wednesdays, and other days on an emergency basis.

Currently the food closet needs donations of canned ravioli, instant potatoes,
chickpeas, green peas, lemonade mix, iced tea mix, sugar, honey, granola bars,
breakfast bars, crackers, snacks, cereal, coffee, spaghetti sauce, canned fruit and
chunky soup.  Donations may be put in the basket at 

FISH Food Closet Needs Update

the back of the church or left on the porch of 153 East
Street, Honeoye Falls (blue house next to the Manor
School driveway).

New volunteers are always welcomed. For more
information, please call (585) 484-7103.

Thank you, Volunteers of the FISH Combined
Communities Food Closet

End of the
Year Picnic
CELEBRATE THE END OF
ANOTHER YEAR FOR CHURCH
SCHOOL AND CHOIR!

Sunday, June 8
after church

Sign-up to bring a
dish to pass in the
Parish House

6: Dane Donahoe  
7: Phillip Allmendinger 

9: Mary Lamphier 
10: Joanne Iraggi 

11: Claire Conwell, Michelle
Laraby, Shelly Shellman 

15: Erin Donahoe 
16: Nick Watson 

17: Maggie Russell, 
Madelyn Lloyd 

23: Jacob Lochner 
27: Gina Hurley 

29: Peter Archbold 
30: Jillian Lloyd,  Josie Meza 

Happy Birthday

Happy Anniversary
8: Don & Irene Terry

22: John & Vicki Richards
 26: Lucinda & Chris Sequeira

 30: Yeates Conwell & Gay Mills



1
10 am
Holy
Eucharist -
7  Sunday of
Easter

th

with Rev.
Bryan Bedell

22
10 am
Holy
Eucharist -
2  Sunday
after
Pentecost

nd

June
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday SaturdayFriday

17
11 am
Bible Study
7 pm
Vestry (PH)

3
11 am
Bible Study
(zoom)

23

7

20

27

4
7:30 pm
AA Meeting
(PH)

18
7:30 pm
AA Meeting
(PH)

25
12 pm
Silver
Spoons
(183 Sibley
Rd, HF)
7:30 pm
AA Meeting
(PH)

2

29
10 am
Holy
Eucharist -
3  Sunday
after
Pentecost

rd

24
11 am
Bible Study

14
Flag Day

6

21

26

19

28

30

1615
10 am
Holy
Eucharist -
Trinity
Sunday

5

8
10 am
Holy
Eucharist -
Pentecost

End of Year
Picnic

9 10
11 am
Bible Study
(zoom)

11
7:30 pm
AA
Meeting
(PH)

12 13

Fr. Jim on vacation!

Fr. Jim away May 26 - June 5

For pastoral emergencies, please contact
Rev. Bryan Bedell at (585) 317-2963

or
Rev Kirk Baker at (315) 878-2399



Health and well-being:
John, Gloria, Alice, Chelsea, Greg, Rob, John, Zeke, Robert, Patrick, Michael,
Jan, Christopher, Mark, Pat, Taran, Kate, Sharon, Lew, Lizzie, Joel, Robbin,

the Killeen Family, Jean, Peter, Emile, Jim

For those who have died:
Patricia, Connie, Floyd, Joyce, Jim, Julie

The Right Rev. Kara Wagner Sherer,
Bishop

The Rev. Jim Trimble, Rector,
859.314.6373 mobile

rector@stjohnshoneoyefalls.org

11 Episcopal Avenue
Honeoye Falls, NY 14472

www.stjohnshoneoyefalls.org

John Richards, Music Director
john.t.richards@gmail.com

Will Ingle, Treasurer
treasurer@stjohnshoneoyefalls.org

Jillian Lloyd, Parish Admin
info@stjohnshoneoyefalls.org

585.624.4074

St. John’s
Honeoye

Falls News

The summer months are upon us. Sunshine has begun to be a staple and the temperatures
have us wanting to spend more time outdoors. Please don't forget St. John's during these
months. Because of your pledges, we are able to keep the lights on. Service and ministry

continue as well. Pledges can be mailed to the church, dropped off at the office (our locked
mailbox is checked regularly) or given online (see our website for details).

Please continue to join us from wherever the summer takes you!

Summer Pledges

mailto:rector@stjohnshoneoyefalls.org

